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TIPS FOR FISHERFOLK

This is the time of year when fishing 
fever casts it spell across the land . .. 
and, so that your “gone fishing” day 
won’t be totally wasted. Randy Kidd, 
noted veterinarian and avid outdoors- 
man—working with Chuck Bever, fish
eries biologist of the Kansas Fish and 
Game Commission—has compiled 
this list of the hows, wheres, and whats 
of catching some of North America’s 
more common fish.

Bluegills, (1) How-to: most any sort 
of reasonably light rod and line. Cast 
or still-fish with a floating bobber. (2) 
Bait: small worms, very small minnows 
[an Inch or so long], crickets, jigs 
(small lures bounched up and down 
on the bottom of the lake or pond] and 
tiny spinners. (3) Times and places; 
throughout the late spring and sum
mer. The spawning season [which will 
occur within this period] is best 
Mating areas are usually located in 
shallow water . . . either within bare 
spots in weed beds or upon carefully 
prepared circles of pebbles.

Channel Cathfish. (1) How-to: spin
ning, spin-casting, or casting rod and 
line. Fish on the bottom of rivers, etc. 
Thread your line through a slip sinker 
and add a swivel or bead below the 
weight to keep the sinker from sliding 
onto the hook. Attach one or two 
hooks to the end of a 12” to 18” length

of line fastened below the sinker. (2) 
Bait: worms, minnows, shad, small 
fish, prepared bait, frogs, and craw- 
dads. Use large hooks (from 4 to 00, 
depending on the size of catfish pre
sent]. (3) Times and places: spring. . .  
in rivers, creeks, and shallows, sum
mer . . .  in creeks, lake channels, and 
mud flats.

Crappie. (1) How-to: as light line 
[two- to six-pound-test) find an ultra
light pole. Jig cast, or use bobbers. (2) 
Bait, jigs, worms, crickets, minnows, 
and small spinners. (3) Times and 
places: usually best in the springtime. 
Crappie spawn along rocky shorelines 
and around underwater structures.

Largemouth Bass. (1) How-to: spin
ning, spin-casting, or casting rod and 
line. Cast, troll [that is, pull a baited 
lure behind a slowly moving boat], or 
use a bobber. A heavy line (six-pound 
test or better] and a stout pole [with a 
stiff action] are best. (2) Bait: jigs, 
spinners, other artificial lures, worms, 
minnows, frogs, crawdads, sala
manders, or other natural bait. (3) 
Times and places: around standing 
timber and brush piles and along weed 
patches during sunny days. Farm 
ponds sometimes provide excellent 
bass fishing. Most largemouths spawn 
in the spring on beds similar to those 
prepared by bluegills, but many seem

to keep at it throughout the summer. 
They generally don’t feed and 
shouldn’t be molested while spawn
ing.

Rainbow Trout (1) How-to: spin
ners, spin-casting, casting, or fly rod 
and line. In small, clear streams, a 
quiet approach to the water and a 
gentle lure presentation sire needed. 
Try casting or still-fishing with a very 
small slip sinker. (2) Bait: worms, min
nows, packaged salmon eggs, or 
grasshoppers on tiny No. 12 to No. 14 
hooks, or small spinners artificial flies. 
Most stocked trout are less than 12 
inches long. If you have larger fish in 
your area, use larger hooks. Trolling is 
a good technique to catch the bigger 
specimens in lakes and reservoirs. (3) 
Times and places: spring, early sum
mer, fall, and winter [through the 
ice]. Fish the edge of moving water, 
under stream banks, and near rocks or 
brush.
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